
1

Key, Lori

From: GayLyn Talbot <
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 3:36 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: READ AT MEETING ITEM #9

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Board of Supervisors: 
 
I am writing in strong support of a County Resolution that protects our citizens from private and public 
companies trying to force illegal vaccine mandates.  
It is as discriminatory as against race, religion and sex and our medical choices are just that. 
I suggest you inform these businesses of the legal problems if they try to require this type of mandate 
since the vaccine itself can not be made mandatory.  
 
The CDC has lost all credibility. Our public health’s system is built on voluntary compliance. If you are 
reluctant and loose that insight, you start to become the enemy and are seen as a coercive 
government and NOT In the good will and acquaintance of our citizens to respond effectively as they 
have the right to do.  
 
Thank you,  
Thousand Oaks resident for 40 years.  
GayLyn Talbot  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
GayLyn Talbot 
 


